

Fairport Harbor Exempted Village School District

329 Vine Street, Fairport Harbor, OH 44077 (440)-354-5400

info@fhevs.org Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow

January 7, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

The Fairport Harbor School District thanks parents/guardians for their support this week as we navigated Remote Learning. Today, I am reaching out to inform you that Fairport Harbor Schools will transition back to in-person instruction on **Monday, January 10, 2022**. This decision was made in consultation with the Lake County Health Commissioner and the Educational Service Center of the Western Reserve. The health and safety of our students and staff remain our number one priority, and we will continue to make decisions with their best interests in mind and support student learning.

Virtual Students (Apex or Breakwater) will have no schedule changes.

Health screening is still an essential step in reducing the number of students and staff who are present when ill. Parents/guardians check for symptoms (Fever or chills, cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea, or any other symptoms) prior to their child leaving for school. All staff should also self-monitor before coming to work and be encouraged and empowered to remain home when feeling ill. No one should be in the school who is exhibiting any symptoms of a contagious disease, including but not limited to COVID-19. Please click **HERE** to review the updated COVID-19 quarantine guidelines.



Upcoming Important Dates

All In-Person Learners will transition to In-Person Learning on Monday, 1/10/ 2022

January 13, 2022 - End of the semester/grading period

January 14, 2022 - No School Teacher Work Day

January 17, 2022 - No School MLK Day

Fairport Harbor Schools will no longer send district-wide notifications for new COVID-19 cases involving students and staff. However, parents and guardians will still be notified if it's determined that their student falls within the quarantine recommendations. In addition, and to maintain transparency and comply with the Ohio Health Department, any new cases of COVID-19 at Fairport Harbor Schools will be listed on their COVID-19 Dashboard on the www.FHEVS.org website.

The response to the Covid-19 pandemic is an ever-changing situation. Fairport Harbor Exempted Village School District may need to change protocols at any time based on updated local data, best available evidence, and/or to address specific needs and circumstances. Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Domenic Paolo
Domenic Paolo, Ph.D
Superintendent
Fairport Harbor EVSD
Dpaolo@fhevs.org